STAFF REPORT

DATE: January 30, 2019
RE: 2432 Flagler Avenue (permit application # T2019-0032)
FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager

An application was received requesting the removal of (2) Gumbo Limbo
trees. A site inspection was done and documented the following:

Tree Species: Gumbo Limbo (Bursera simaruba)
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Diameter: 15.2” and 20” = total of 35.2”
Location: 50% (growing close to property line between two structures)

Species: 100% (on protected tree list)
Condition: 60% (fair, very elongated trunk structure, decay observed in

canopy, two trees with root system probably intertwined on one side)

Total Average Value = 70%
Value x Diameter = 24.6 replacement caliper inches

Additional information requested regarding root issues to structures, as
stated on application.



Karen DeMaria

From: Karen DeMaria

Sent: Wednesday, February 27, 2019 10:50 AM

To: jack@nileskightcpa.com

Subject: FW: 2432 Flagler Avenue Tree removal request

At the February 12 Tree Commission meeting your representative, Ken King, requested a postponement of the file to the
Monday, March 11 meeting in order to acquire the additional information requested below. With this e-mail | am
reminding you that any additional information must be submitted to my office before noon on Friday, March 8 in order
to be uploaded into the meeting documents.

Sincerely,

Karen

From: Karen DeMaria

Sent: Wednesday, January 30, 2019 3:26 PM

To: 'jack@nileskightcpa.com' <jack@nileskightcpa.com>
Subject: FW: 2432 Flagler Avenue Tree removal request

| am reviewing the application to remove the 2-Gumbo limbo trees along the side of your property. The application
form Ken King states that thee is root damage occurring, mostly to the house next door. Do you or your neighbor have
any documentation that shows that? | did see some brick pavers that were shifted but that can be fixed. Are there any
other issues to the actual structure, utilities, etc? A written statement and photos would be great for the file so that the
Tree Commissioners can review it.

Any additional information to the file must be submitted to my office by February 8 in order to get it uploaded in a
timely manner to the Commissioners.

Sincerely,

Karen

Kawrenw DeMawiov
Urban Forestry Manager
Certified Arborist

City of Key West
305-809-3768
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